


Prestwick St Nicholas Honour Board, Tom Morris Room

Many members and guests will, over the years, have sat below the Honour Board currently located above the fireplace in the Tom Morris Room 
and perhaps given it a cursory glance, remembering either on special memorial days or just out of interest those who gave their lives on behalf of 
their country ςŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ƎƻŜǎΣ ά{ƻƳŜ ƎŀǾŜ ŀƭƭΣ ŀƭƭ ƎŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜέΦ

²ŜΩǾŜ ƴƻǿ ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ ²ŀǊΣ ōŜƛƴƎ млл ȅŜŀǊǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǊǊƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŜƴŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ countries on 
November 11 1918. You may remember that at the anniversary of the start of the Great War, David Coid and Murray Bothwell, theClǳōΩǎ ŀǊŎƘƛǾƛǎǘǎΣ 
ŜƳōŀǊƪŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘΦ ¦ǎƛƴƎ the online facility of 
Forces War Records they managed to identify almost all of those past members listed. In some instances, the level of detail provided by the Forces 
War Records archive was quite scarce or even non-existent, and in others not enough detail was available to be sure that the information listed was 
actually referring to our past member. Sometimes names like John became known as Jack, but they strived to abide by the information provided on 
the Board and not to make any assumptions. 

If you received that first PDF document, please spend a moment to remember what has happened in the past 4 years of your own famƛƭȅΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦΦΦ

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 5ŀǾƛŘ ŀƴŘ aǳǊǊŀȅΩǎ ƛƴǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘΣ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇƻǎǘŜǊƛǘȅ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎΣ ƭƛǾes and intimate 
details of men who were, like you, members of Prestwick St Nicholas Golf Club here at the shoreline of the South Ayrshire coast. Its issue in the 
summer of 2014 attracted many comments from members, and in particular generated new information from family descendants and 
knowledgeable historians that has added to the document you now hold. Our special thanks must go to Alasdair Malcolm, local historian, whose 
passionate documentation of these young men who gave everything in a foreign country for their families back home has added so much to a 
greater understanding of who our fellow members were.

What follows, our Archivists believe, is the now the second written record relating to the Roll of Honour Board which tries to establish who these 
men were, when they were born and when they died. Please take a moment to read through their names and the small detail of their lives and by 
doing so thank them for their sacrifice; perhaps bright memories of their days spent battling the links of St Nicholas gave thema brief respite when 
resting between the dark battles which waged around them.





Robert Watson Orr

Robert Watson Orr was the catalyst for this document. Murray and David received an enquiry from Michael Pickard who was writing a history of 
The London Insurance Golfing Society to commemorate their centenary in 2014. He had identified that Robert was a member of our Club and that 
he had died in the first World War. Hoping to add to the information he had, Michael contacted them and they began their research mission. The 
Club was able to supply him with extracts from the Minute Books of the day, and in turn he supplied us with the following.


